
GOVERNOR WENTWORTH REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Buildings & Maintenance Committee Meeting Minutes 
 

Date of Meeting: Wednesday, September 4, 2019 

Present: Julianne Cardinal, Dr. Jim Manning, Tim Eldridge, Dana Streeter, Kathy 
Cuddy-Egbert, Kathy O’Blenes 

 
1. The committee discussed the responses from the two solar energy companies.  

A discussion followed with the pros and cons of each company, each member 
participated with their own thoughts and opinions.  The committee feels either 
company will do a great job, but they decided, by consensus, Barrington Power 
would be the company that they will recommend to the full school board on 
September 16th. 

 
 

2. Update on Building Walk Through – Tim Eldridge reported out on the district wide 
walk through that he and Kathy O’Blenes had on Monday, August 26, 2019. He 
stated that all buildings had been viewed with the exception of Effingham 
Elementary simply due to running out of time.  He shared with the committee that 
all of the buildings look great, the schools were clean, floors shining bright and a 
few of the schools had a large amount of fresh paint.  Phasing out of the pink 
color and going with a tan or a school color of blue looked great.  Any items that 
need work were noted and will be sent to the Maintenance Department. An 
update is needed from Administration on the roof replacement cycle. 
 

 
3. Other Business – Julianne Cardinal asked if the Administration could bring back 

a Capital Improvement list with items for 5yrs, 10yrs and 15yrs out.  The list will 
be presented to the school board at the November meeting. 
 
 Administration will have a list for the October school board meeting that contains 
the maintenance project items planned for this year and what is remaining. 
 
It was noted that Phil Custeau would be attending the September board meeting 
with a slide show presentation of the work that was completed in the district over 
the summer.  

 
The meeting adjourned at 7:10pm 
Approved by School Board 09.16.19 


